BOLROA Board Meeting – May 23, 2009

Present:
Allman, Bates, Beers, Fleming, Hesselman, Hook, MacDonald, 



Pierce, Woltman

Absent:
Gelb, Meyer

OPENING:     Pres. Beers opened the meeting at 9:07 am.



Minutes for the September 13th meeting were approved 9-0.

TREASURER’S REPORT: 



Presented and accepted.  Moved:  Fleming,  Seconded:  Allman



Approved:  9-0.



The 2.75% CD comes due on June 9, 2009.  $10,000 will be in the 



general BOL fund, and $10,000 in the Preservation fund.  It will be 



decided at a later meeting as to what to do with the balance.



As of April 30, 2009, there were 35 paid BOLROA members,  More




are expected as we get closer to the annual meeting.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

BOL HISTORY BOOKS:



There are 12  books remaining out of the 482 books that were



published. 5 have been spoken for – leaving 7 left for sale. 



Preorders will be taken for more history books, if needed.



BOLROA made a profit of $2,273.00.



The board decided to give Dianne $1000 to help cover her costs. 


Frank Surpless will present the money to her.



Approved:  8-1

AIS GRANTS:  



Barb Hook brought us up to date on the grant expenses and



reimbursements.

She will acknowledge the 4 top boat landing inspectors and the top

 3 vigilantes with appropriate gifts.

She also brought up the possibility of surveying lake owners as to 

how they want BOL to be in the future.

CBCW :      




Tom Allman reported for Dirk Meyer.  New box is ready to be



Installed when Dirk arrives.



Discussion was held on what to do about the boat landing. Nothing 



will be done.  Members of the board have volunteered to help lake 



residents with getting their boats in and out.



Volunteers are still needed to man the boat landing.  Discussion 



was held about the possibility of a skit being presented at the 



annual meeting in July , and the possibility of holding another



mini training session.  

LAKE MONITORS & HOMEOWNERS INSPECTION REPORTS:



Joe Beers  believes that the people who monitored the lake last


year will be willing to do so again this year.

MEMBERSHIP:  



There will be an article in the newsletter about joining and paying 


dues.  Kay Fleming will send a follow up letter.



$250 has been budgeted for postage, mailing, etc.  Approved:  9-0.

NO WAKE SUMMARY:



Discussion was held on the meeting with the town board regarding 

           the ordinance. 

Joe brought up the prospect of getting a permit to post a buoys on the beach warning boaters of  “Danger-  Low Water” levels.  Town has to sign permit.  Joe and Bob Pierce will pursue this issue.  Kay Fleming moved:  Seconded: Walt Bates.  Approved:  9-0.

CONSERVE SCHOOL/CBCW/RUSTY CRAWFISH:



Nothing to report – due to the situation at Conserve School.

LETTER TO GOVERNOR:



Nothing to report.  There was no answer.

NEWSLETTER:  



Articles were submitted to Kathy Gelb for printing.  Many of these     

                      articles address our low water situation.



 Kay Fleming will do the newsletter in the fall.

NEW BUSINESS:

Discussion was held on the possibility of having a smaller BOD.  It 
was decided  to keep the number the same.


Conference calls between BOD members was discussed.  Barb 

Hook was checking on systems and costs and will bring information

to the June meeting. 

Walt reported that Susan Knight will conduct her lake survey again 


In the fall. Cost will be the same. Her report from 2008 is on the

website.



Walt and Kay MacDonald met with Stefan Anderson in April on 


the situation at Conserve School. An email regarding that meeting 



was sent to all board members.

Copies of the Lowenstine trust were given to board members



 and pages were cited regarding issues with Culver, etc.

The 2009 directories are at the printers.  Cost is $3.00, or 

$4.00 if mailed.

Regarding the slalom course, a bill is on the governor’s desk  

awaiting his signature passing SB 385.  This would require a 100 

foot buffer zone off shore and would eliminate the course.  Walt

will keep us advised.

                     Walt is a member of the Citizen Lake Monitor Network.  He



reported that out of 1547 lakes in WI, Black Oak is rated number 1 



in clarity.

Board members leaving office this year are  Beers, Hesselman,                         and MacDonald. The nominating committee is working on replacements.



A volunteer coordinator is needed for the Survivor’s Dinner.

                     The BOLROA annual picnic is August 1, at Conserve School.  

           Same menu and price as last year.  Sharon Basten is the 



coordinator.



The annual meeting will be held on FRIDAY, July 3 at 10 am.



The next BOD meeting is June  20, 9 am at Kay Fleming’s. .



Adjournment  was at 11:47am.
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